Sandy Town Council



Planning, Parks and Open Spaces Committee 

Minutes of a Meeting held on Monday 13 February 2012 in the Council Chamber at 10 Cambridge Road, Sandy at 7.30pm.
Present:  Cllrs N Aldis (Chairman), J Ali, W Jackson, K Lynch, C Osborne, M Pettitt, M Scott, D Sharman, R Smith, Mrs J Smyth, Mrs S Sutton and G White.

Also in attendance was the Deputy Town Clerk.
	1
	Apologies for absence (P70/11-12)      
Apologies for absence were received from Cllrs Mrs Lunn, Mrs Runchman and Mrs Stacey.


	2
	Declaration of Interests (P71/11-12)
a) Personal

Cllr Aldis declared a personal interest in item 12 as he is a trustee of Sandy skatepark.

Cllr Lynch declared a personal interest in item 12 as he is a trustee of Sandy skatepark.
Cllr Osborne declared a personal interest in item 9 as he is Chairman of Sandy Football Club.
Cllr Pettitt declared a personal interest in items 9,10 and 11 as he is Vice President of Sandy Cricket Club.

Cllr Scott declared a personal interest in item 7 as he is President of Sandy & District Horticultural Association.
Cllr Scott declared a personal interest in item 13 as he is a resident of Beeston.
Cllr Sutton declared a personal interest in item 7 as she is a Member of Sandy & District Horticultural Association.
b) Prejudicial 

Cllr Aldis declared a prejudicial interest in item 7 as he is a Member of Sandy & District Horticultural Association Committee.


	3
	Planning Applications received for comment by Sandy Town Council (P72/11-12)
a) CB/12/00284/FULL Alteration of existing dwelling and addition of a 2 storey extension at 15 The Avenue, Sandy, Beds.
It was resolved: to make no objections to the proposed application as it has no impact on the street scene and comparable with a number of other properties in the same road.
b) CB/TPO/12/00017 Sectional fell to ground of T1 Horse Chestnut located to the west boundary of 12A St Neots Road, Sandy, as the tree is suffering from Phytophthora.

It was resolved: to make no objection to the proposed application, though a replacement tree of suitable English (Native) species is planted as a replacement.
c) CB/12/00397/FULL Demolish garage to the side and erect single storey extension to the side with accommodation within roof space, extend crossover to front at 3 Havelock Close, Sandy, Beds.
It was resolved: to make no objections to the proposed application – though subject to no loss or diminishing of off street parking spaces.

d) CB/TPO/12/00029 Fell one Oak tree at Park House Nursing Home, Mill Lane, Sandy, Beds.
It was resolved: to make objections to the proposed application- 
1. The tree is of a healthy condition.

2. Removal of the tree would have a major impact on the street scene.


	4
	Minutes of the Previous Meeting  (P73/11-12)
It was resolved: that the minutes of the Planning, Parks and Open Spaces Committee held on 9 January 2012 be approved as a correct record of proceedings.
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	Verbal report from any local member who attended Development Control Committee on any matters affecting Sandy (P74/11-12)
Cllr Aldis reported that at the last meeting no items affecting Sandy were discussed. 
Cllr Aldis then reported that two items affecting Sandy will be discussed at the next meeting firstly the application for a house in Ivel Road which the town council objected to and secondly the change of use to a children’s Nursery in the High Street which the town had no objections to the proposed application – though wanted the following points to be considered.

1. Barrier for the safeguarding of children preventing them from going onto the road.

2. Off road unloading and loading of children to prevent obstruction of a busy pavement. 
Sandy Town Bowling Club (P75/11-12)
Members discussed the request from Sandy Town Bowling Club with regard to permission to carry out work to remove the grass strip around the Town Council’s bowling green.

It was resolved: that the Town Council,

1. Approve the work to remove the grass strip around the bowling green on the side nearest to the Village Hall.  
2. Before approval can be given for the removal of the grass strip on the other sides around the bowling green, the side nearest to the Village Hall will be inspected by the Town Council when works have been completed.
Cllr Aldis left the room before the next item was discussed.
Request from Sandy & District Horticultural Association

(P76/11-12)
As Cllr Aldis was not in the room, Cllr White as vice-Chairman of the Planning, Parks and Open Spaces Committee was the Chairman for this item. 

Members discussed the request from Sandy & District Horticultural Association for a car boot sale on Sandy Town Car Park on Sunday 3rd June 2012 between 8.00am and 1.00pm. The cost to the Town Council for the unlocking and locking the toilets was discussed.
Cllr Aldis was asked to enter the room to ask whether he would unlock the toilets and lock the toilets for the car boot sale.

Cllr Aldis left the room again, before a decision was made.

It was resolved: that the Town Council,
1. Approve the request from Sandy & District Horticultural Association for a car boot sale on Sandy Town Car Park on Sunday 3rd June 2012 between 8.00am and 1.00pm.

2. That Cllr Aldis is provided with a set of keys for the toilets so that he can unlock the toilets and lock the toilets for the car boot sale.
Cllr Aldis entered the room before the next item was discussed.
Jubilee Beacon (P77/11-12)
Members discussed the report, the length of time it had taken to receive a report and noted that if a gas beacon was to be used it needed to be ordered by the 12th March 2012. Members then discussed the location of the Jubilee Beacon at the Pinnacle or Sunderland Road Recreation Ground, whether it was possible to enlist the help of Sandy Scouts, Sandy Air Cadets and Army Cadet Unit.
It was resolved: 
1. That the Mayor contacts Sandy Scouts to establish if they would like to be involved in the Jubilee Beacon in Sandy.
2. That Sandy Air Cadets and Army Cadet Unit are also contacted to establish if they would like to be involved in the Jubilee Beacon in Sandy.
3. Location of the beacon to be decided, either on the Pinnacle or some other location within the town.

4. That a report is provided to the next Town Council meeting on the 27th February 2012.

Sandy Colts FC (P78/11-12)
Members discussed the request from Sandy Colts FC for permission to hold three football tournaments in Sandy on the 23rd June and the 15th July at Bedford Road Recreation Ground and 1st and 2nd September at Sunderland Road Recreation Ground. Parking problems associated with the tournaments were discussed.
It was resolved: that the Town Council gives permission to Sandy Colts FC for the three football tournaments in Sandy on the 23rd June and the 15th July at Bedford Road Recreation Ground and 1st and 2nd September at Sunderland Road Recreation Ground with a number of conditions and these are as follows. 
1. That Sandy Colts FC writes a letter to all teams taking part in the competition(s) asking them to park sensibly and making them aware that parking is available in the town centre.

2. That Sandy Colts FC put out no parking cones on both sides along the entire length of Bedford Road and on both sides along the entire length of Albion Court. 
3. That Sandy Colts FC informs the Police about the events and asks if the Police can put out no parking cones.

4. That Sandy Colts FC clears up all the litter after the events.   
Sandy Cricket Club (P79/11-12)
Members discussed a request from Sandy Cricket Club to erect a basic compound and commented that the Town Council is considering storage of its own items of equipment currently.
It was resolved: that as the Town Council is considering options for its own storage at this stage, it is not currently in a position to make a decision about a compound to store Sandy Cricket Club’s screen.
Roller (P80/11-12)
Members discussed the offer from Sandy Cricket Club to gift the cricket clubs roller to the ownership of the town council. Members could see no use for the roller other than the rolling of cricket wickets.
It was resolved: to decline Sandy Cricket Club’s very kind offer to gift the cricket clubs roller to the ownership of the town council.
Skate Park and Jenkins Pavilion (P81/11-12)
Members discussed the request from Make a Difference (MaD) to use the skate park and the Jenkins Pavilion on the 15 February 2012 from 1 to 4pm. Members were concerned about the short notice for the event and the lack of advertising through the schools with members who have children between the age of 12 -18 not being aware of this event.
It was resolved: to refuse permission for the skate park event to take place on the 15 February 2012 from 1 to 4pm and to suggest that a skate park event takes place a later date.
Planting at Beeston (P82/11-12)
Members discussed the request from Beeston Open Gardens for funding. Cllr Sutton wanted it to be noted that Sandy Enhancement Group does write to the Town Council annually for a grant. It was mentioned that the planters in Beeston should have the same colour scheme as the Town Council’s and the plants are supplied by the Town Council.
It was resolved: that Beeston Open Gardens make a grant application to the Town Council for the financial year 2012/13 for funding for planting.
Press Release (P83/11-12)
It was resolved: no press release to be issued.
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